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November 2022 Newsletter 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 Renewal, as a topic all by itself, keeps popping up before me no 
matter where I go: Ads appear to renew subscriptions. Someone asked 
if Terry and I ever renewed our wedding vows. I needed to renew my 
car registration. Luke had a prescription come up for renewal. The bish-
op shared information about a program designed to renew the spirit of 
preachers. Renewal. It’s everywhere just now. 

 It’s possible that the most meaningful spot in which I encoun-
tered the topic of renewal was in the watching of an episode of Call the 
Midwife on Netflix one evening before bed. The nuns were seated to-
gether in the parlor of their common dwelling engaged in what they 
sometimes refer to as The Great Silence, or the Restorative Quiet and 
someone comes in to disturb them. The entire theme of the segment 
revolves around the nuns’ inability to be renewed, refreshed, and re-
stored for proper rest that night and the dawn and demands of the 
coming day. 

 That portion of the episode was significant enough to me that I, 
having also just read an article about rest and its relationship to healthy 
blood sugar, actually turned off my streaming and went to bed for 
some proper rest in true restorative silence, save the dog’s snoring. The 
whole experience invited me to think a great deal about what is renew-
ing for me—my spirit, my emotions, my body, my mind. What gives me 
energy and what doesn’t? Where does my strength come from? 

 When I turned to scripture for guidance about renewal, I dis-
covered a wealth of references to renewal in the holy writings, not the 
least of which is the brief reference above in Paul’s letter to the church 
in Rome. He’s busy telling the Gentile believers about the inclusion of 
God’s chosen, the Jewish people, in the good news and promise—the 
grace of God in Christ Jesus—and telling them not to make judgements 

2 Do not be conformed to this age, but be transformed by the renewing 

of the mind, so that you may discern what is the will of God—what is 

good and acceptable and perfect.  

—Romans 12:2  
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about who God will include, but to instead offer themselves to the 
Lord, body and soul, prepared to be renewed just as God has continu-
ally been renewing the Covenant with Israel since Abraham walked the 
earth.  

 We, too, are offered this powerful renewal through the grace 
of God. And WOW, are we in need of it!?! There are only a few of us in 
our faith family who are adept at setting boundaries, saying NO, and 
taking time for physical, emotional, spiritual, financial, and mental re-
newal. Even those folks can find themselves rather overwhelmed with 
worry and activity given the needs of the families and communities to 
which they belong. … which brings me back to that Holy Silence … 

 When was the last time you turned off and just spent time 
turning your whole self over to God? No phones, no TV, no talking, no 
radio or canned music? Silence isn’t something we embrace readily; it 
makes us insecure a lot of the time. But quiet is restorative. Time in full 
peace brings renewal. Just Google “restorative quiet” or some similar 
phrase and see how many references come up. Then, turn to your Bi-
ble and see what the Lord has to say about renewing your spirit in the 
company of God. 

 To that end, I make an invitation to you — visit your church. 
Come when it’s quiet, empty of worshipers. The front door is open dur-
ing office hours: Mon-Thurs 7:45—11:45 a.m.; Friday 9:00 a.m.—1:00 
p.m. 

Or, you can make arrangements to come another time. Trinity, the 
building, is our gas station and launching pad into ministry. Come to 
worship, sure. But, assess your need for renewal, and come to sit in the 
quiet with the Lord any time — may he bring the 
renewal we all so badly need, always. 

 

In Christ,  

Pastor Susan 
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Our Mission: We are a family of Christian disciples committed to making 
Christ known while loving and serving God and neighbors.   
Our Vision:  To fulfill our mission, we will:   
 Worship through liturgy, music, prayer, and Sacraments;  
 Teach God’s Word and nurture spiritual growth;  
 Serve and provide for those in need;  
 Witness to others by sharing the Gospel;  
 Celebrate with fellowship;   
 Return with joy what God has given;  
 Be active in our community and the Church.  
  Worship, Serve, Celebrate! 

Drive Thru Holy Communion distribution will 
be held Sunday, November 6 at 10:30am.  An-
yone wishing to participate should arrive at 
the back of church to receive the sacrament 
from your car. 

Bible Study continues via Zoom every Monday at 
6pm. The Zoom meeting ID for these sessions is 
853 9326 0808.  Passcode is Bible Please join the 
conversation! We’re discussing Joseph. If you have 
questions, or ideas for a specific study, please con-
tact Pastor Susan or the Learning & Youth Commit-
tee. It’s fun! 

Annual Congregational Meeting –  
November 13, 2022 

Our annual congregational meeting will be 
held immediately following worship Sunday, 
November 13.  The agenda will include adop-
tion of the 2023 budget and election of 6 
Council Representatives (4-3 year terms; 2-2 
year vacant unexpired terms). If you are inter-
ested in serving Trinity in a leadership role on Council, please con-
tact Mark Boyer or any current member of Council.  Council 
meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. 
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The Men’s Ministry Group held their 
breakfast meeting Saturday, October 
8 with 14 persons attending.  Upcom-
ing projects were outlined as follows:   

• November 19 – Assist E.B. Lions Club with hanging Christmas Lan-
terns – Meet at shed at cemetery at 8:00 a.m. 

• December 6 – Prepare and serve WELCA Annual Holiday Banquet.   
• January/February specific dates TBD.  Soup Sale, possible day trip 

to National Air and Space Museum, Washington DC; Jay also 
offered a to arrange a plant tour at his employer’s manufacturing 
facility in Ohio.  The latter would necessitate an overnight stay. 

Since there are two projects scheduled each of the next two months 
the next breakfast meeting will be held sometime after January 1. 
 

Parish Life Committee will meet next on Thursday, November 3rd at 
7:00pm. Anyone interested in planning activities at Trinity is invited 
to attend.  We are always looking for new ideas.    

Christmas Bazaar:  Trinity will have a craft table at the EBACC Christ-
mas Bazaar on Sat, Dec. 3rd. We are in need of crafts and handmade 

items.  Please place any donations un-
der the coat rack in the box before Dec 
2nd or see Ruthann Bowen or Shelly 
Livingston for more information.   Thank 
you! 

Are you creative? Would you like to help us welcome guests who 
attend our weekly service? Then please consider helping us to 
make Visitor Gift Bags. A handout with additional 
details is available on the table in the upstairs lobby 
(Narthex). There is also a sign-up sheet on the ta-
ble—if you’d like to help, please sign your name to 
cover a month of this calendar year. If you have any 
questions, please contact Ali Long. 
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KNOTTY KNOTTERS: The Knotty Knotters make and distribute quilts to 
those in need. The quilt tops are pieced, or 
sewn together. The Knotters meet in the social 
hall. All are welcome to join this worthwhile 
ministry! Upcoming meeting will be held from 
2:00-4:00pm on November 9th.  If you can tie 
a knot, we hope that you will consider joining 

this group.   The Knotters need many hands to work on this worth-
while project. If you have questions, contact Gay Weigand 717-476-
8290.  No meeting on November 23 due to Thanksgiving. 
 
Blanket Sunday is coming November 20.  The work of the Knotty 
Knotters will be on display in the Sanctuary as the blankets are blessed 
before being distributed to 
those in need.  We are 
grateful for all of the many 
hours of work the Knotters 
perform. 

 

We pray for our homebound members and for those battling 
injury or long-term illness.  If you know of anyone needing pas-
toral care, please contact the church office.  Please note the 
prayer list in your weekly bulletin, or contact the office for a 
copy, and join your voice with those already praying daily for 

these brothers and sisters. Need a simple 
prayer? “Dear Lord, I lift before you Name 
and ask your blessing upon them, in the 
name of Christ, Amen.”     **Please notify 
the church as soon as possible if someone 
you know is hospitalized.* 
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Financial Update September 30, 2022 

Special Appeal 2022 

As you likely know, Council approved a Special Appeal to offset our 

giving shortfall and reduce our operating deficit.  The response to 

date has been great! Thank you! Through October 17, Special Ap-

peal contributions have totaled $10,875.  We are nearly halfway to 

the goal of $22K.  Let’s keep it going!  For anyone who needs them, 

additional Special Appeal 2022 envelopes are available at both en-

trances to the Sanctuary. Thank you for your participation! 
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Note:  Use of funds for ministry and operating expenses must be 

funded from Current Checking. Designated funds cannot be used 

for purposes other than which they were designated.  
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WELCA News 

    The women of ELCA met and Anita Madsen shared her Italy vaca-
tion adventures and photos with us.  We enjoyed her stories and the 
beautiful pictures of the historic sights.  We also made plans for the 
upcoming months.  Future projects include: 

• Christmas Angel Tree for our congregation to help families from 
Adams County Housing Authority. We are hoping to have the 
Angel Tree in place in early November.  Look for more infor-
mation in our upcoming weekly announcements. 

• Making gifts for our homebound members 

• Christmas gifts for our Food Pantry Families - we will make 25-30 
Christmas baking kits to be handed out at the December Food 
Pantry 

• Participation in the Wreaths across America. We voted to do-
nate $250 to our local VFW to help purchase wreaths to be 
placed at the East Berlin Union cemetery at this event. Infor-
mation on the date and time will come soon.  

Our November meeting will be Tuesday Nov. 1 at 7 PM in the social 
hall.  Looking ahead, our December meeting and Christmas Party 
will be held December 6 at 5:30 PM.  Our Men's Ministry Group 
offered to make the Christmas meal for us. So, mark your calendars, 
and plan on attending. All women of Trinity are welcome and en-
couraged to attend. 
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 All Saints’ Day is a Christian holy day ob-

served by many Western churches on No-

vember 1st and by Eastern churches on 

the first Sunday after Pentecost. The day 

honors all saints of the church, even those not known by name. Sun-

day, November 6, we will be observing All Saints’ Day here at Trinity, 

and we have set aside a portion of our liturgy to recognize Trinity’s 

saints who passed during the past year, along with those family and 

friends you may wish to remember.  Please submit names to the 

church office by Friday, November 4th at 9a.m., firm deadline, so 

that the list is ready for Sunday morning. Thank you. Trinity’s saints 

from this past year are pictured below. 

Itoe Hoak 
December 24, 2021 Esther Baker 

January 22, 2022 

Dottie Mae Eisenhart 
April 23, 2022 

Donald Linebaugh 
April 2, 2022 

Bob Wickline 
October 6, 2022 
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Food Pantry:  New Hope Ministries is bringing the mobile pantry 
from 4:00-6:00pm on Wednesday, November 2. The guests will be 
able to shop for their needs.  REMINDER: Volunteers are needed 
to serve as personal shopping assistants, set-up and tear-down, 
stockers and loading assistance.  No need to sign-up in advance to 
help.  Simply show up anytime after 3:00 p.m. on day of the Food 
Pantry .  Any questions contact Anita Madsen. 
 
Fellowship Hour is held the first Wednes-
day of every month from 3:00-4:00pm.  
Everyone is welcome to come and enjoy 
some time playing games, talking, doing 
a puzzle, and even having a time of pray-
er.  Light refreshments will be served. 

Sharing Shelf Update 

The Sharing Shelf is available 24/7 on Trinity’s 

back porch.  Donations of non-perishable goods 

are welcomed.  We will attempt to keep the shelf 

stocked but due depleting inventory it may not 

be available every day. To contribute to this min-

istry, simply mark your offering “Sharing Shelf”. 

Thank you for supporting this valuable commu-

nity ministry! 

Ruth’s Harvest Collection packs 88 bags for the Ber-
mudian Springs Schools.  Our next packing is Novem-
ber 15 at 12:45pm at St. John’s in Abbottstown.  Items 
that are in short supply include tuna & chicken salad, 
veggie cups, mac & cheese, juice boxes, and milk box-
es.  Donations can be left in the bin in the Narthex. 
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Laundry Love Ministry will be held Tuesday, November 8 from 5:00-
6:30pm at the White Dove Laundromat in East Berlin behind Jim & 
Nena’s Pizza.  Laundry Love is getting busier each month. We have 
approximately 25 people making use of our laundry love. We need 
volunteers for the second Tuesday of each month from 5:00 to 6:30 
PM to sign up on bulletin board to help at laundromat. We're also in 
need of quarters.  Continuing November 6th we’ll have a Noisy 
Offering the first Sunday of each month to collect quarters for this 
ministry, or you may drop them any time in the collection box in 
the narthex.  PLEASE bring in your 
quarters to support this important 
outreach ministry. Quarters (carefully 
labeled) may also be offered in the 
Offering Plate.  

Apple Dumpling Pick-up will take place Friday, November 4, 2022.    

Thank you all so much for supporting our Mission 

Trips and Local Missions.  Pick up your pre-

ordered dumplings between 4-6pm on November 4. 

WELLNESS GROUP – The Wellness Group will gather on Tuesday, 
November 15th at 7PM via ZOOM under the leadership of Mar-
yAnn Vance. Mary Ann will lead us in exploring "First Place 4 
Health," a faith-based wellness program she's familiar with. Here's 
a short blurb from their website: "First Place For Health believes in 
the power of Christ to ignite radical, transformative change in our 
lives, which includes our physical health. Though the journey is nev-
er easy, we are committed to helping others pursue whole-person 
wellness by looking to Christ as our ultimate sus-
tainer. We keep His Word at the core of our 
identity and cultivate a dedicated community 
defined by truth and grace." Please join us to 
learn more!  
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Are you happy? 

The Adult Sunday School Class will be studying happiness this 
year.  What is happiness?  What makes you happy?  Is happiness a 
goal for life?  Do we Christians have a happiness that is different 
than those without faith?  How can we use our faith to improve our 
feeling of well-being?  Please join us Sunday mornings following the 
worship service. Adult Sunday School meets in the Chapel. 

 

Hymns for Hope Gala supporting New Hope Ministries will 

be held Tuesday, November 15 at Highland Taps and Table, 925 
Westminister Ave, Hanover 5:30-8:00pm.  Good food and drinks 
mixed together with great music, singing and spirit filled fellowship.  
This is an evening you do not want to miss.  For $25 you will have 
several food and dessert options, plus a cash bar.  Invite a few 
friends and help us support New Hope Ministries as they celebrate 
their 40th Anniversary!  Contact New Hope Ministries for more in-
formation. (717) 432-2087 

Our Christian Education for all ages continue each Sunday at 
10:30am.  The Teen Time class continues their studies of “The 
Weirdest Stories in the Bible.”  The teen class enjoys breakfast 
items each week as we meet.  Bring a friend! 
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GINGERBREAD HOUSE WORKSHOP 

Our Gingerbread House Workshop will be 

held Sunday, November 27 at 4:00 p.m. in 

the social hall. Everyone is invited to 

attend this fun annual event!  Look out for 

a donation list and sign-up sheets coming 

in November. 

Any questions, contact Deb King at 717-

259-0494. 

 

WEDNESDAYS FELLOWSHIP & FAITH 

You’re invited to gather each Wednesday morning @ 10AM in the 
Chapel for a mid-week spoken Morning Prayer service.  Or, worship 
online through the Trinity Lutheran EB Fellowship Group on Face-
book. Everyone is invited to participate in person or online.  Also, 
those who wish to join for breakfast will gather between 8:30-8:45 
at Rene’s Restaurant for breakfast, Dutch treat. Orders will be tak-
en at 8:45 so we can return to church in time for worship.  

Community Thanksgiving Service hosted 

at Zwingli UCC will take 

place Sunday, Novem-

ber 20 at 6:00pm.  

Everyone is invited!  

The service will be fol-

lowed by a time of fel-

lowship and PIE! 
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A Budget is a Statement of Faith 

What does your church’s annual budget represent? 

Is it a proud menu of the hopes, dreams and missionary ministries your 
congregation wants to accomplish in the year to come? 

Or is it a life-support prescription for how the congregation expects to pay 
the staff, keep the lights burning, the staff paid and property maintained? 

In a workshop when she was stewardship officer for the Episcopal Church, 
the late Terry Parsons gave this “Devil’s Dictionary” definition of a church 
budget: “It is the means by which we notify the Lord of the limitations we 
intend to impose on his gifts for the coming year.” 

If we view the budget — and present it to our congregations —as an ad-
ministrative necessity to ensure proper financial management, then we 
shouldn’t be surprised to wind up with bare-bones measures that are 
grudgingly funded. If funded at all. 

But if we present the budget to our congregations as opportunities to in-
vest in the Reign of God and stretch ourselves to see how much we can do 
with even the nickels and dimes God has given us, then the possibilities 
increase. 

In the end, a budget is a statement about how a congregation views the 
future. Do your people trust that ours is the God of abundance who re-
wards faithful stewards and will stand behind servants who proclaim the 
Reign of God? If an outsider looked at your budget, what would he or she 
conclude about your congregation’s faith? 

And what would be a “God’s Dictionary” definition of a church budget? 
How about, “It is the means by which we make the most of the abundance 
the Lord is giving us.” Hmmm. That will look nice on the cover of the annu-
al report. 

 

--Rob Blezard 

 

 

Copyright © 2016, Rev. Robert Blezard. Reprinted by permission.  Pastor Blezard 
serves as pastor of St. Paul Lutheran Church, Aberdeen, MD, and works as content 
editor for www.stewardshipoflife.org. He blogs at www.thestewardshipguy.com. 

http://www.stewardshipoflife.org
file:///C:/Users/rblezard/AppData/Sharron/Downloads/www.thestewardshipguy.com
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Worship Leader Schedule
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Worship Leader Schedule—November 2022 

Kids’ Cookie Break  Kids in 6th grade and younger are invited to 
take a break after the reading of the Gospel to head down to 
the Social Hall for a snack and an activity.  They will return to 

the sanctuary during the sharing of the peace. Addi-
tional volunteers who have not signed up are asked to 
contact the secretary to register. The service is availa-
ble via video downstairs during the break. 
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Mission in Motion Update:  Heavenly Hamburgers 
was a success!  At least 120 burgers were distributed 
every week to hungry families.  Thank you to all the 
volunteers who made this hunger mission possi-
ble!  The José Project continues with food support.  If 
you are interested in helping this family of siblings 
with food, please consider buying a gift card from Gi-
ant, Walmart, or a fast food restaurant.  If you are in-
terested in making a meal for them, please see Anita 

Madsen or Dona Lerew for suggestions.  Our next Mission in Motion 
projects will be determined at our meeting on Oct. 27.  Thank you 
for your support!  

 

Christmas Caroling December 16, Friday 7pm 

 A community event for all ages to be held at the Old 
Holtzschwamm Paradise Union Church, 3241 Church Road Thomas-
ville on Friday, December 16 at 7pm.  Christmas caroling for all ag-
es, all families, church choirs and singers who enjoy the season’s 
Christmas carols.  This event is held outdoors, maybe in the snow(!), 
so dress warm.  Bathroom facilities will be an “outhouse”, (outdoor 
restroom!), choir chimes will accompany a few of the carols.  Bring 
your choir chimes if you have them.  Potluck snacks, cookies, and 
hot chocolate will be shared, so bring a few cookies, or other good-
ies and even a chair if you need a chair. (Maybe a flashlight too!)  
No walking, just gathered together to sing and share a joyous spirit.  
Call Trinity Lutheran Church (717) 259-9125 for more information. 
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Adopt a Senior Member in Need - We have 
senior members who need our company.  
Please consider signing up to “adopt” a mem-
ber by calling, sending cards, and visiting as 
you are both able.  Sign up on the sheet on the 
bulletin board near the elevator, first floor.  If 
you have questions, please contact Judy 
Burgard or Dona Lerew.  Thank you! 

Upcoming Events: 

November 6—Annual Quilt Auction at Nawakwa 

November 11-13—Women’s Craft Retreat at Nawakwa 

December 3—Advent Day Apart at the Wittel Farm 

December 18—Advent/Christmas in the Barn at the Wittel Farm 

January 6-8—Winter Youth Retreat at Kirchenwald 

Visit www.lutherancamping.org to learn more and register. 

Donate Eye Glasses:  The East Berlin Lion’s Club 
has a donation box for old eye glasses located un-
der the bulletin board near the Annex (Social Hall).  
Bring in your glasses that you no longer need and 
drop them in the box! 

Trinity's next blood drive will be Tuesday, 
November 8 from 1:00 to 6:30 pm.  Please 
consider signing up to donate life-saving 
blood.  If you are unable to sign up, how 
about getting a friend or family member to 
donate?  Sign up by calling the church office 

or go online to the Red Cross website.  Each unit of blood do-
nated can benefit 3 people.  This is truly a ministry of love.  
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https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-1472485  
The next time you shop on Amazon, please use the link above. 
Or instead of just typing Amazon.com, go to: 
Smile.Amazon.com and select Trinity Lutheran Church from the 
list of charities.  Each time you shop on Amazon Smile, Trinity 
receives 0.5% of eligible purchases.  It’s the same great Ama-
zon that you’re used to, just with an added benefit!  Contact 
the church office for details! 
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(All services begin at 9 am on Sunday unless indicated otherwise) 
 

• November 6—All Saints Sunday (Drive-In Communion) 
• November 13—Pentecost 23 (Congregational Meeting) 
• November 20—Christ the King Sunday (Blanket Sunday) 
• November 20 6pm—Community Thanksgiving Service held 

at Zwingli UCC 403 W. King St. East Berlin 
• November 27—First Sunday of Advent 
 
 
 
 
 
NOTES:   
• Please note the following elements are available during 

Communion: wheat bread, wine, grape juice, gluten-free wa-
fers, pre-blessed sealed wheat wafer and grape juice packag-
es.  

• While Holy Communion distribution is a continuous flow, 
you are invited to step out of the line to spend time at the 
chancel rail as you desire. 

• Anyone interested in serving as a Lector, Assisting Minister, 
Communion Assistant, Usher, Hymn Leader, Acolyte or Altar 
Guild is asked to contact the church office. 

 
Do you have a voice remote with your smart TV or cable box? If 
you do, try saying, “Trinity Lutheran Church, East Berlin, 
YouTube,” with the remote’s microphone button held in. Our 
YouTube page should come up and your remote can let you se-
lect the service you’d like to attend by watching. Slides on the 
video allow you to fully participate in the service, no bulletin 
needed! Call the church office if you need help. 
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 Thank you to all of our hymn leaders, the people that 

help with the service, our youth chime choir, the adult Chan-

cel Choir and the Handbell Ringers that are coming for re-

hearsal.  We are blessed with your many talents! 

 Our Community Thanksgiving Service will be held on 

November 20th at 6:00pm.  Zwingli UCC is hosting the service 

this year. A combined choir led by Mr. Frey and Karen Wire 

will accompany.  All are invited to join this combined choir in 

November.  More information coming later. 

 Keep your ears open for the Christmas caroling for all 

ages, all families, church choirs and singers who enjoy the 

season’s Christmas carols.  This community event will be held 

at the Old Holtzschwamm Paradise Union Church on Decem-

ber 16th at 7:00pm. 

    ~ Karen 

Chancel Choir Rehearsals Sunday 

mornings at 8:15am 

Children’s Choir Rehearsals during 

Sunday School time. 

Handbell Ringer Rehearsals Wednes-

day evenings at 7:00pm (except 

Food Pantry week) 
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  November Birthdays 
11-2    Morgan Hoak 11-3    Noah Rinehart 

11-5    Jake Sharrer 11-5    Camdyn Storm 

11-6    Bob Aims 11-10  Debbie Hoffman 

11-10  Andrew Miller 11-12  Michael Sheads 

11-19  Debra Young 11-20  Koltyn Hermansen 

11-22  Jim Kline 11-23  Louise Haugh 

11-23  Giovanna Biles 11-23  William Bowen Jr. 

11-23  Luke McCarthy 11-28  Nathan Hoffman 

11-30  Mindy Eaton  

Our Church Family at Trinity are beloved as our imme-

diate Family and even though our membership status 

will change we will return on regular basis to be with 

our friends. You do not stop being friends when the 

Church and People that you knew since childhood are so 

special including attending Sunday School, Church Wor-

ship, Confirmation, Marriage, Baptism of our Son Tim, 

The Alpha Program and all the friends we know will not 

be left behind because Trinity Church East Berlin is 

still a part of our lives. 

     Blessings  

     Mike & Charmaine Resh 
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11-2    Glenn & Gloria Gruver ~ 65 Years 

11-2    Jay & Susan Smith ~ 32 Years 

11-19  George & Karen Ruth ~ 40 Years 

11-24  Mike & Sherry Brown ~ 44 Years 

Our love and thanks to Trinity for all the prayers 

and calls and visits.   Special thanks to Pastor Susan 

for sitting with Kay on the day of surgery until the 

kids arrived for moral support.     

Thanks to the men who spent time with Jack while 

Kay went to her appointments.    Thanks for the 

cards that brightened our day in convales-

cence.   The chicken pies were delicious.     

We appreciate all you do that makes us realize how 

special it is to be a part of the Trinity EB Church 

Family in so many ways   God Bless You All!    

   Jack and Kay 
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Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church  
Council Meeting Minutes 
October 13, 2022 
Present: Pastor Susan McCarthy, Bob King, Sherry 
Brown, Lisa Miller, Sue Clauser, Stephanie Haley, 
Rick Madsen, Mark Boyer, and Karen Sheaffer, and 
joining via Zoom: Dona Lerew. Absent- Jay Smith, 
Sitting in Bob Aims and Charlie Hoffman from the 
Finance Committee 

Bob called the meeting to order, and our Pastor Susan used a handout titled 
"How is Your Vision?" given to her by Kay Hinkle. The Visionary Literature was 
used at the Synod Council Meeting and included a reading from Psalm 1:1-3. 

The agenda was reviewed, and under Old Business, an Audit Report was added. 
Under New Business, Property Committee recommendation for HVAC and Roof 
Repair Quotation from Don Smith Roofing $4,420.  And under Benevolence Op-
portunities (Endowment Fund) add Jay Smith Dominican Republic Mission Trip - 
$500 for any needed supplies to be purchased and given to affected residents. 

Treasurer's Report-the report was reviewed, and it was decided that the monthly 
newsletter will include a non-budgeted current income line. Bob reported that 
income from the Special Appeal letter to our congregation so far is $6,255.00 

This update will also be included in the monthly newsletter and the bulletins. 

Council and the Financial Committee worked on the 2023 Budget and discussed 
ways to keep from having any increase in the 2023 budget despite the ever-
increasing costs of utilities and other operating expenses.  After much discussion, 
we were able to tweak line items and arrive at total budget that was agreeable.  A 
motion was made by Sherry for this budget to be presented to our congregation 
at the Congregational Meeting on November 13, 2022. Stephanie seconded the 
motion, all agreed, and the motion carried.  

Ministry Reports 
Learning & Youth-Lisa reported the plans are in place for Fall activities and the 
Christmas Pageant.  They will hold the next meeting in November. 
Worship & Music-plans are in place for the Confirmation and the Advent sea-
son.  Training will be held for the ushers and their role in the service. 

Finance-October 3, 2022, meeting Attendees:  Kim McSherry, Jay Smith, Charlie 
Hoffman, Sue Clauser, Pastor Susan, Bob King 

September financial results were reviewed.  The giving shortfall is continuing. YTD 
has shortfall increased to $24K and our operating deficit to $18K.   Cash available 
to fund operations ($14,343) is overstated by $3,601 (proceeds from Fall Festi-
val).  The “Current” cash balance available for operating expenses is $10,742.  All 
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undistributed Fall Festival proceeds will be transferred out of Current and into 
Special Projects before end of October. 

Special Appeal letters mailed Friday, September 30. 

Remainder of the meeting spent on 2023 budget.  After 2 hours, work was not yet 
completed and it was determined that in lieu of another meeting prior to the Oc-
tober 13 Council Meeting, we would simply have another joint Finance Committee 
and Council Meeting October 13 to finalize the remaining items and submit budg-
et to Council for approval. 

Parish Life- The Parish Life committee met on Thursday October 6th.   

The November food pantry lunch will be hosted by Zwingli and Trinity will host the 
lunch for December 

October 30 - Confirmand/new member brunch.  We decided to make breakfast 
casseroles again since everyone liked them before.  Ruthie, Deb, Anita and Judy 
volunteered to make a casserole.  We need one more.  Please let me know if any-
one else is willing to make one.  Fruit will be provided by Chris - grapes, Kathy - 
strawberries, Dona - pineapple.  We need a donation of apples or another fruit; 
Chris is going to get a small, decorated cake to honor the confirmand.  I will ask 
Noelle and Sue Smith if they could make sticky buns as they did before.   

October 30 - Ghost stories at the cemetery - I will get cider and milk for hot choco-
late.  Deb, Ruthie and Judy volunteered to bring cookies.  If anyone else would like 
to bring cookies, please let me know. 

October 31 - Trick or treat 6-8. We will meet at the church at 5:15 to set up the 
table and decorate for this.  Deb said she would bring her decorations.  Everyone 
is invited to help give candy out.  We need to bring dog treats too.   

December 11 - After rehearsal for the Christmas program the kids will decorate 
the tree outside and the nativity scene.  We will provide lunch.  The menu will be 
determined at our next meeting. 

December 17, Saturday - rehearsal for the Christmas program.  We will provide 
lunch at 12:00 for the rehearsal at 1:00 if that time is confirmed.  The menu will be 
determined at our next meeting. 

December 18 - Christmas program during the Sunday school time.  We will ask for 
donations for cookies for refreshments for this.    

December 24th - Christmas Eve between services.  We will ask for cookie dona-
tions, and we will provide drinks, setup and cleanup. 

March 3,4 5 - Retreat - This is not a Parish life event, but Sherry wanted to discuss 
it to get feedback.  It was suggested that a separate committee be set up to plan 
the activities and meals.   

Harvest Home - We did not discuss this, and I am not sure of the date for this.  I 
have contacted the Pastor for the date.  We always get pumpkins and gourds from 
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Pumpkin Hill to decorate the sanctuary for the fall season.  I will contact everyone 
when I know the date and when we will decorate.  

November 3rd, 7:00 - The next Parish Life meeting.   

Social Ministry: The Next Food Pantry will be held Wednesday, November 2 from 
4:00-6:00pm.  A Fellowship Hour will be held at Trinity at 3PM prior to every Food 
Pantry. Please come for a time to be together for the sake of being together. 
Games, puzzles, coloring pages, beverages, and prayer opportunities will be availa-
ble. No agenda. No fee. No registration needed. EVERYONE is welcome. 

 Our Next Laundry Love date is Tuesday, November 8 from 5:00-6:30pm at the 
White Dove Laundromat.  Please note that we are still collecting quarters!   

WELCA:  Future projects include: 

-Christmas Angel Tree for our congregation to help families from Adams County 
Housing Authority 

-making gifts for our homebound members 

-Christmas gifts for our Food Pantry Families 

Our November meeting will be Tuesday Nov. 1 

Outreach-Gift Boxes for youth away from home mailed Friday, October 7. 

Evangelism-E-Team Notes September 7, 2022 
Present:  Karen Sheaffer, Ruthann Bowen, MaryAnn Vance, Deb King, Bob King, 
Pastor Susan McCarthy 
Devotion: Luke 1:1-4 
The minutes from the July 25, 2022 meeting were reviewed. 
Mary Ann shared a time when God worked through a ministry, she was a part of. 
Pastor Susan shared a time when God provided a job for Terry when it was needed. 
We evaluated the Fellowship Hour and noted the following: 

• It’s going well but slowly 

• We’re building community as people come to attend 

• We need smaller puzzles for children 

• We should put the border of a puzzle together to make it invitational for peo-
ple to work on 

• Perhaps have a poster to color that then could be displayed, a holiday themed 
one? 

• We need more free stuff to hand out (devotionals, coloring/craft items, bibles, 
bible story books) 

• Prepare a craft around holidays or even each month 

• Add the large TV with the PowerPoint show Jen preps each week, perhaps 
prep something especially for Food Pantry guests 
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• Play soft music 

• We discussed the possibility of hosting a social each month: Jan, Feb, March 

• We talked about various ideas for serving families: 

• PBJ Camp, inviting kids for sandwich meal, VBS-short-type activity 

• Evening at church for children, parents can drop off and go out 

• Include at-home elements of discipleship activities for families  

• We talked about “spicing up” the Trinity ad in the Lake Meade newsletter 

• We talked about putting tables in the parking lot to invite those who’d like to eat 
their Holy Hotdog/Heavenly Hamburger here in fellowship 

• MaryAnn will send Jen information for help to be included in Heavenly Hamburg-
er bags (dial 211) 

• We adjourned at approximately 8:40, not having finished our “talking points” 
from 7/25/22. Still to do: 

• Follow up with materials for Fellowship Hour 

• Assess how welcoming our space is to visitors and/or newcomers 

• Continued reevaluation and assessment of website 

Next Meeting is October 25th at 6:30. 

Property-Attendees:  Bob King, Les Herman, Earl Kauffman, Mac McMaster 

The first topic of the meeting was to work on a proposed budget for 2023.  As we 
reviewed the different property budget items, the main concern was our increase in 
utility costs.  YTD gas and electric costs were 30% and 40 % over budget through Au-
gust, respectively.  We did not have usage details so we decided to evaluate usage 
but in meantime for budget purposes recommended to increase gas and electricity by 
15% and will recommend a 2023 budget of $9,900 for gas and $10,450 for electricity 
Both doors are showing signs of wear and deterioration.  Proposed budget for re-
maining items as follows:  Telephone/internet $4,134; Piano/organ contract $1,400; 
Sexton Supplies $500; Repairs and Maintenance $6,000; Cemetery Maintenance 
$1,000; Water/Sewer $1,300. 

Floor Cleaning – Reviewed quote from One-Way Janitorial from March.  Decided to 
move forward with cleaning all tile floors before Christmas.  Wood floors will be con-
sidered next year.  Bob will check to see if the quote for tile floors is still valid ($832) 
and if so, set a date to have tile floors cleaned.  Main concern is Choir Room.  Will 
need to give Karen ample time to clear out and store items before we can move them 
out for cleaning.  Bob will speak with Karen.  Potential time frame late October/early 
November.   Will need help to clear areas day before cleaning and day after to re-
place furniture.  Need to determine where we can store extension ladder. 
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Gas/Electric ---We’ll check bills to determine usage.  Not knowing our current 
settings, we discussed changing temperature settings on all thermostats during 
occupancy times to 68 for heating and 75 for cooling.  Bob will advise Jen accord-
ingly.  It was also discussed about the possibility of having a thermal scan done at 
the rear annex door and Church entrance door on King Street to determine energy 
loss.  Both doors are showing wear and tear and it may make sense to have them 
replaced depending on results of that analysis.  Not sure who we can get to do a 
thermal analysis.  

Roof Repairs – Bob will follow up with Don Smith Roofing to get a quote to attach 
membrane to HVAC curb on the unit over the Choir Room. 

Other Maintenance/Repair items that need to be considered: 

• Remove leaking pressure relief valve at water meter – October 

• Finish painting exterior kitchen door  

• Obtain estimate to repair/clean/paint exterior soffit on Annex and/or consider a 
maintenance free covering (aluminum or vinyl) 

• Replace recessed ceiling lights in offices, Parlor, and Chapel with LED’s. Lights 
already purchased. 

• Arrange for Snow Removal – 2022/2023 

• Check Snowblower for coming season. 

• Weatherproof front door and rear Annex door for winter. 

• Make temporary repair to Annex soffit. 

Next meeting October 20, 10:00 a.m. 

Stewardship-No Report. 

“Governance” Mutual Ministry/Constitution Committee- No Report. 

Pastor's Report 

September Highlights—September was busy! The WELCA picnic at the McMasters’ 
was lovely; Wednesday morning’s fellowship breakfast generally includes just a 
few of us but is delightful, Wed. worship continues to be attended by between 3-
12 people both in-person and via Facebook; the E-Team’s involvement with Fel-
lowship Hour continues to be worked out with mixed success, the coloring pages 
and free bible story/devotional materials are a hit but conversation is still strug-
gling; met with E-Team to continue to tweak Fellowship Hour, purchasing and sign-
ing new bibles to be distributed to young disciples, building strong discipleship, 
and planning for a discipleship program; the Fall Festival was pretty well attended, 
I helped to staff the bake table much of the day; I continue to meet weekly with 
other area pastors for collaboration and biblical study; made five visits, two hospi-
tal visits; have been participating in the distribution of Heavenly Hamburgers; Rally 
Day was tons of fun! We strolled, rode, and rolled to the park for some fun and 
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kicked off the Sunday School year; Bible Study resumed for the fall and we’re study-
ing Joseph, attendance has been good and conversation is enlightening; participat-
ed with Parish Life in Fruitbelt Farmworker Camp visit; worked with Finance Com-
mittee and Council to plan for budget and Special Appeal 2022; working with Mike 
& Sherry Brown (retreat chairs) to plan retreat budget and initial plans; attended 
church webinar from RightNow Media about apathy in church and society; spent 
time away (9/23-9/25) for my nephew’s wedding; baptized my new niece-in-law 
Brittany Blowers Harlos 9/23 at the wedding rehearsal, she’s joined the congrega-
tion through the sacrament and her first contribution was styrofoam bowls, plastic 
cups, lemonade and iced tea cans, and plastic stirrers to our kitchen (reception left-
overs); planned and conducted burial service for Lucy Hoffheins; began fall continu-
ing education topic, “Soul Care,” through synod office; continue to work with mem-
bers of the Hybrid Church Team to formulate a proposal for council; met with Sa-
mantha Hull and her fiancé Jeremy Kurtz to plan their wedding for Oct 28th, a sim-
ple and short service with plans for a more formal affair next year; developed plan 
and invited all teens to the new Sunday School class for their age-group.  

Old Business 

Hybrid Church-we tabled this until next month. 

Nomination Committee for 2023 Council members-we discussed possible candi-
dates and have several members willing to serve. 

Membership Update-Stephanie is still working on this and will have it ready for the 
November newsletter. 

Congregational Meeting-to be held on November 13. Bob reported the service will 
be shortened before the meeting.   

Sherry Brown offered to take the minutes at this meeting because Karen will be 
unable to attend. Council elections, 2023 Budget approval, a report on our special 
appeal, and other items will be discussed during the meeting.  Christian Education 
classed will be held after the meeting.   

Audit Report-Bob presented the 2021 audit prepared August 9, 2022, for council's 
approval.  A motion was made by Dona to approve the audit report as written, 
Mark seconded the motion, all agreed, and the motion carried. 

New Business 

Mutual Ministry-Bob reported this committee will meet again and we would like to 
add three new members: Ali Long, Chris Sheads, Holly Siekerman.  A motion was 
made by Rick and seconded by Sherry to approve the addition of these three new 
members to the Mutual Ministry committee. All were in agreement and the motion 
carried.  Bob King and Karen Sheaffer are the other committee members. 
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HVAC/Roof Repairs-the Property Committee presented a quote in the amount of 
$4,400 from Don Smith Roofing to attach membrane to HVAC curb on the unit 
over the Choir Room. A motion was made by Rick to approve this repair, and se-
conded by Stephanie, all agreed, and the motion carried. 

Endowment Holding/Benevolence Opportunities 

A list of recommendations was presented for consideration.  Also, Jay Smith re-
quested $500 from the endowment fund to be used for his mission trip to the 
Dominion Republic. Stephanie made a motion to approve his request, Pastor Su-
san seconded the motion, all agreed, and the motion carried.   

Discussion followed and Sherry made a motion to donate $3,000 from the En-
dowment Fund to Lutheran Disaster Relief for Hurricane Ian recovery. Lisa se-
conded, all agreed, and the motion carried.  

We agreed to continue work on this at November's council meeting.   

A motion to adjourn was made by Sherry, seconded by Rick, all agreed, and the 
motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,  Karen Sheaffer 


